
   

 

From the Directors desk, 
 
As I sit here trying to compose an in-
formative letter, I am looking out of 
the window at blue skies, and 70 de-
gree weather during the first 
of…..February?  This stirs the juices to 
want to fire up the RV and get to the 
road again.  I am sure that many of 
you, and the chapters, are already 
enjoying their campouts together, 
and with this nice weather, that is as 
it should be. 

Before we know it, the annual Rally 
will be upon us.  We already had an 
initial Rally staff meeting in an effort 
to bring all things together and to en-
tertain changes, which benefit all the 
attendees.  We are still in need of en-
ergetic people who want to help us 
and volunteer some of their time to 
make the Rally a success.  We are in 
need of people to help head the fol-
lowing: 

           1.) Indoor Games:   Hand-N-
Foot, Pinochle, Mexican Train Domi-
noes, and Bingo 
          2.) Outdoor Games:   Bocce Ball, 
Bean-bag Baseball, and the Blind 
Driver Contest 
          3.) Theme & Pet Parades 
 

All of the above are very easy jobs.  
Sign-up lists are, and will, be in place.  
Rules will be posted.  So, when the 
time for the game begins, the volun-
teer in charge only needs to go over 
the rules with the contestants, and 
then let them play.  When the game 
is over, collect any supplies, and the 
game results, and provide to the Di-
rector.  Time that is expended will be 
estimated as 2 hours or less.  Make it 
fun and keep it easy.  Please, do not 
be bashful, just contact me, or your 
Assistant Director, and let us know 
that you, or a chapter, want to help.  
You can do it with a friend as a 
helper, too. 
 
Of course, we still need volunteers to 
sign-up to assist in areas such as at 
the check-in station, attendee rig 
parking, and other areas as listed on 
the registration form.  If you are a 
volunteer, we ask that you arrive on 
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Director’s Letter 
Wednesday so that you will 
be introduced to the head of 
the area for which you volun-
teered.  The one benefit that 
all volunteers will receive is a 
dinner that will be hosted on 
Wednesday evening to show 
our appreciation. 
 
Sadly, one of the contem-
plated changes to the Rally 
will be the elimination of the 
carnival.  It has been poorly 
staffed by chapters with 
games and/or food, and also 
poorly attended by our Rally 
attendees.  As its replace-
ment, we would like to see a 
chapter ‘Food Court’.  Any of 
the chapters can offer any 
variety of food of their choos-
ing for sale.  This is a great 
opportunity for the chapters 
to earn a profit to benefit 
their treasuries, or charity.  
This will also serve as an op-
portunity for the chapters to 
mingle and have great cama-
raderie with other attendees.  
I am asking the chapters to 
participate in this new ven-
ture as it will be advanta-
geous to the chapter as well 
as the Rally.  A win-win for 
all.  If your chapter decides to 
be involved, please contact 
me, or your Assistant Direc-

tor, and let us know what 
your food choice will be.  Be 
creative, the greater variety 
of food, all the better. 
 
As most of you know, we 
have redesigned our website, 
norcalgoodsam.org, and if 
you have not visited the site, 
I encourage you to do so.  It 
is still a work in progress, but 
we are almost where we 
want it to be.  We have 
added to each chapter, their 
officers list.   I have asked the 
chapter Presidents to submit 
a short bio about their chap-
ter, campout schedules, and 
photos of chapter members 
during, and engaged, in their 
outings.  A few chapters have 
already complied with this 
request, some have remitted 
partial requests, yet others 
have not responded at all.  
Remember, this is a great 
way in which to get your 
chapter known, and to possi-
bly  grow  by  having  pro-
spective members look at 
your chapter information. I 
am proud to say that in the 
partial first month of Decem-
ber, when the website was 
first up and running, that we 
had over 1500 visitors re-
viewing the information.   

Email newsletter inquiries to:  norcaltelasam@gmail.com 
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Director’s Letter 
The month of January had 
over 2000 visitors.  Some, I 
am sure, are current chapter 
members, however, I am cer-
tain that a good number of 
that total were new to the 
site, and checking us out.  
Please get your requested 
chapter information to me, 
or your Assistant Director, 
and we will see that it is 
posted ASAP. 
 
Finally, as mentioned before, 
we will be in need of a new 
NorCal State Director by the 
end of this year.  Nomina-
tions need to be made begin-
ning in May.  Elections will be 
held in October,  Director 
taking office on January 1st, 
2019.  I feel confident that 
we have many people in Nor-
Cal with leadership qualities 
and that out of this pool that 
we will have some candidates 
that will step forward and 
want to take over the reins of 
our great organization.  As I 
have said before, I will make 
myself totally available to 
assist this person to make a 
smooth transition into this 
important position.  It is es-
sential that we have a State 
Director, because we cannot 
continue to operate as the 

NorCal Good Sam organiza-
tion without one.  Therefore, 
we will go dormant with 
State Committee Meetings, 
the Rally, and any other 
events, until we can get a 
new State Director.  How-
ever, this does not mean that 
it will affect the chapters and 
their operations, as they can 
continue with business as 
usual.  It only affects NorCal. 
 
I want to take this opportu-
nity to thank Mary Martin for 
stepping to the plate by filling 
in as our State Treasurer.  
She has acted in this capacity 
in an admirable fashion.  
When you see Mary please 
convey your “thank you” to 
her to show your apprecia-
tion of her efforts.   Ken 
Brown was elected as our 
new State Treasurer during 
the September SCM, and will 
be inaugurated during the 
April SCM, although he has 
already accepted his duties 
as of, and beginning on, Janu-
ary 1, 2018.  Ken is a very ca-
pable, conscientious, and 
trustworthy person, and I feel 
very confident that he will be 
an asset to our organization. 
 
 

Email newsletter inquiries to:  norcaltelasam@gmail.com 
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Director’s Letter cont’d... 

As most of you know, Sharon Murray, is our new State Editor, and 
has been doing a great job.  In her efforts to provide a good and in-
formative Tel-A-Sam, she can only do so with input from the chap-
ters.  I ask that you try and cooperate with Sharon’s requests for 
chapter activity information, so she can provide us with the best 
publication that she can.   
 
Make your plans as a chapter, or as an individual, (couple), to attend 
this year’s Rally.  Make it a chapter outing.   It promises to be better 
than ever, and it is there for your enjoyment.  Please consider being 
involved in the activities and being in costume for the theme parade.  
Participation makes for a more enjoyable experience, so get ready 
and, “Let’s go to the Hop!” 
 
Wayne Wall 
NorCal State Director 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 5 

 

2018 Northern California State Staff 

NOR CAL STATE DIRECTOR 

Wayne Wall (Bonne) 

Cameron Park, CA 

( C ) 916-220-4680 

( H ) 530-677-0985 

bonway@sbcglobal.net 

NOR CAL STATE TREASURER 

Ken Brown 

Pollock Pines, CA 

( C ) 530-240-5160 

( H ) 530-647-2168 

moosenmarno@comcast.net 

 

Elected Officers 

Assistant State Directors 

SACRAMENTO VALLEY 

Kosta Prince (Debbra) 

W. Sacramento, CA 

(916-372-6145) 

kosta.prince@yahoo.com 

BAY AREA 

Walter Weight (Cricket) 

Citrus Heights, CA 

(916-548-3141) 

weweight@surewest.net 

SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY 

 

Available 

Staff 

STATE SECRETARY 

June Shimozaki 

Lodi, CA 

(209-747-2027) 

juneshimo@yahoo.com 

WAGON MASTER 

Gary Black (Regina) 

Fairfield, CA 

(707-429-2652) 

garyregina@comcast.net 

ASST WAGON MASTER 

Lionel Rosario (Edie) 

Denair, CA  

209-632-0295 

lroz607759@gmail.com 

SECURITY 

Walter Weight 

Citrus Heights, CA  

(916-723-5785) 

weweight@surewest.net 

STATE EDITOR 

Sharon Murray 

Roseville, CA 

(916-759-1407) 

smurray2470@gmail.com 

EQUIPMENT MANAGER 

 

Available 

PHOTOGRAPHER 

& HISTORIAN 

Kosta Prince (Debra) 

W. Sacramento, CA 

(916-372-6145) 

kosta.prince@yahoo.com 

COMMERCIAL CHAIR 

Cricket Weight (Walter) 

Citrus Heights, CA 

(916-548-3141) 

wewright@surewest.net 

CHARITIES CHAIR 

Darci Luihn (Walt) 

11318 Scarlet Oak Drive 

Oakdale, CA 95361 

(209-985-3024) 

3bugles@comcast.net 

STATE WEBMASTER & 

STATE SOUND MGR 

 

Available 

ARTS & CRAFTS CHAIR 

Paulette Kersten (Jack) 

Merced, Ca 

(209-201-3811) 

sewintexan@outlook.com 

DOOR PRIZE CHAIR 

Anne Hernandez 

Cameron Park, CA 

(530-409-7894) 

prncesanne@sbcglobal.net 

RALLY REGISTRATION 

Earl Irons 

Lodi, CA 

(209-368-4452) 

murphy95240@hotmail.com 

RAFFLE CHAIR 

Maryann Schnidt (Helmut) 

Turlock, CA 95380 

MEMORIAL SERVICES & CARNI-

VAL CHAIR 

Marilee Ginoulis (Ken) 

Lodi, CA 95240 

kginoulis@gmail.com 

 

Website:  norcalgoodsam.org 
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  Lazy Daisy Sams  
            

In November the Lazy Daisy Sams ventured to Casa de Fruta where trail 
bosses Don and Sandy Stern organized a fun outing which included a delicious 

turkey dinner to get everyone ready for Thanksgiving. 
 
December took us to Flag City RV Resort.  Trail boss Dave Cowan cooked an outstanding spa-
ghetti sauce for our Friday dinner.  He and wife Koppy scheduled several fun activities including 
making and flying paper airplanes, crafting cork ornaments and having a white elephant gift ex-
change. They certainly kept us busy. 
 
In January we headed to a new location for our group, Heritage RV Park in Corning.  Homer and 
Barbara Hoglund were trail bosses. We had heard lots of good things about their updated club 
house and facilities and we were not disappointed. Most of us arrived on Thursday to take advan-
tage of "half off" Senior Night Buffet at Rolling Hills Casino.  
 
We were honored to have Assistant Director Walt Weight and his wife Cricket join us on this out-
ing.  We were thankful for their insight and helpful ideas in our efforts to increase our chapter mem-
bership.  Of course we also enjoy their friendship and camaraderie. 
 
Donna Kaehms led a craft project which used toilet paper rolls to make designs that could be hung 
on walls. The big event of the outing was Saturday night,  "The Battle of the Spouses".  Barbara 
first asked the ladies and gentlemen to write down answers to questions about their spouse and 
then she read the questions to the spouses to see how many correct answers they got. Some of 
the answers were hilarious. Patty/Mickey along with Donna/John tied for most correct answers and 
the gentlemen barely beat out the ladies.  
 
Our Chapter is always open to new members. If you are interested in going to monthly outings with 
friendly people, good food and fun activities, we would like to invite you to join us at an outing. If 
you are interested, please call or email Homer & Barbara at (510) 223-
8847 (bjhoglund@sbcglobal.net) or Bob & Janice at (925) 551-8315 (janicelillard@msn.net   
              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chapter Chatter 

tel:(510)%20223-8847
tel:(510)%20223-8847
mailto:bjhoglund@sbcglobal.net
tel:(925)%20551-8315
mailto:janicelillard@msn.net
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San Jose Blackjacks 

  . 

Greetings, this is my first official submission on behalf of the San Jose Black Jacks, so here 

goes… 

First, who are we? Well, we are a great bunch of fun and caring folks who share the love of 

RVing. We come from all over really, most from San Jose and the surrounding cities but as 

far south as Gilroy. We have several couples from Modesto area and south, the Tri-Valley, 

and even one couple from Shell Knob, Mo. We currently boast 28 rigs and enjoy about 75% 

attendance each month. People have asked if we are called the Black Jacks because we like to 

gamble. The answer is yes and no! Yes, most of us like to gamble but, the name was chosen 

way back 30+ years ago. Because we were the 21st club to join the NorCal Chapter of Good 

Sam, the founding campers choose the name Black Jacks (I am just glad they didn’t pick 

Craps or Slots, those are terrible names for a club). 

We meet the first weekend of each month and even if we tend to visit the same parks, the 

adventure is always new. From our Friday “finger food frenzy” to Saturday’s potluck brunch 

and dinner, we have so much fun and fellowship. It seems like Sunday’s breakfast comes way 

too fast and bam! The weekend is over. With full bellies and fond memories, we look forward 

to our next outing. 

We were lucky to have Pat and Doug Kreitz host “Christmas in Hawaii” in December at Beta-

bel RV Park. They went all out on decorations plus a Luau Dinner, Mai Tai’s, and even a white 

elephant gift exchange. Saturday we all gathered to wrap gifts we had purchased through do-

nations for a family in need. What a blessing to be able to give back when possible. 
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   San Jose Blackjacks cont... 

 

January brought out the cowboys and cowgirls in all of us. Kathy and Ron Cockrum hosted a 

western themed weekend at Flag City RV. It was complete with a Chuck Wagon Dinner 

where we all dressed the part, what a hoot it was! 

February had the Black Jacks seeing Hearts. Marie Lindberg and Roger Fellows hosted a 

sweeeet weekend at Jackson Rancheria. With beautiful decorations including candy and 

flowers on every table and pink everywhere it was a sweetheart of a weekend. I am not 

sure anyone won any money, but fun was had by all and the weather was gorgeous. 

March will find us in Chowchilla hosted by Rose and Rudy Lago. We are all looking forward 

to a beautiful weekend and even some good golf for some.  

This year will see many happy couples celebrating anniversaries. This group can brag about 

50+ years: Joe and Beverly Vierra - 51 years, Paul and Elaine Jae - 53 years, Bill and Sandie 

Hersh - 55 years, Jim and Kathy Smith - 57 years, Rudy and Rose Lago - 58 years, Joe and 

Stella Passarello - 58 years and Ron and Pat Gerard - 60 years. That’s a whopping 392 years 

from just 7 families. This proves that  

couples who play together, stay together! 

 

Happy and safe traveling to all! 

Sherri Simoni, Secretary 
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Gold Nugget Sams 
 

Gold Nugget Sams Club 

 

Gold Nugget Sams chapter of Nor Cal Good Sam Club has just finished up the 

2017 camping season with a Christmas Luncheon at Waterloo Gun and Bocce club in 

Stockton, California.  Our annual luncheons in December are always fun filled 

where we are able to get together and have fun, eat and share many memories of 

the past year.  We had 29 chapter members and 2 past chapter members in atten-

dance to share the great times.  We were all very surprised when low and behold a 

surprise visitor showed up, none other than Santa and Mrs. Claus.  Members were 

able to sit on Santa's lap and relay what their wish is for Christmas while we all 

engaged in a gift exchange.  WE are very proud to announce that Amy Moore has 

been selected as the “Volunteer of the Year” for NorCal Good Sam Club. Now we  

look forward to a busy camp out schedule for 2018. 

 

  

        NOR CAL GOLD NUGGET SAMS CHAPTER CAMP OUTS         

 

IF YOU ARE A FELLOW RVer AND LOOKING FOR A FUN AND FRIENDLY GROUP, THEN WE  

INVITE YOU TO JOIN US AT A COUPLE OF OUR CHAPTER OUTINGS. WE CURRENTLY ARE 

ACCEPTING NEW MEMBERS INTO OUR CHAPTER AND WOULD LOVE TO MEET YOU. 

IN ADDITION TO DOING CHARITY WORK, WE DO CRAFTS, PLAY GAMES, GOLF, FISH , DO 

SOME SIGHTSEEING, HAVE GREAT POTLUCKS AND MOST OF ALL, SOCIALIZE AT ALL OF 

OUR OUTINGS. 

FOR MORE EXCITING INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 

 

CRICKET WEIGHT 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRPERSON 

weweight@surewest.net 

916 548-3141 
 

                                                  

mailto:weweight@surewest.net
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       2018  CHAPTER OUTING LOCATIONS: 

 

MARCH               BETABEL RV.....SAN JUAN BAUTISTA   

 

APRIL                                NORCAL  RALLY........LODI FAIRGROUNDS   

 

MAY                                DURANGO RV.............RED BLUFF    

          ( HALLOWEEN) 

JUNE                    RIVER POINTE RV...........STOCKTON    

            

JULY                       GILROY USA RV …......GILROY    

 

AUGUST                        SUGAR BARGE.........BETHEL ISLAND    

    

SEPTEMBER                                       FEATHER FALLS KOA............OROVILLE 

 

OCTOBER                                           FLAG CITY RV …...........LODI/I-5  

   

OCTOBER                                           NORCAL STATE  MEETING.......LODI FAIR GROUNDS 

 

NOVEMBER                                       DUCK ISLAND................(THANKSGIVING 

 

DECEMBER                CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON …........TBD                                      

       

                                                             

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

     GNS Nutcrackers! 

Gold Nugget Sams cont... 
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DEVIL MOUNTAIN SAMS 2018 CAMPOUTS 

 

Location      Date       

Flag City, Lodi     February 9-11 

Vineyard, Vacaville    March 22-25  

Sugar Barge, Bethel Island   April 12-15  

The Lakes RV, Chowchilla   May 10-12  

Betabel, Gilroy     June 8-10  

Jackson Rancheria RV/Casino, Jackson  July 12-15  

Olema RV Resort, Olema (May change)  August 16-19  

French Camp, French Camp   Sept 13-16  

Duck Island, Rio Vista    October 3-8 

Betabel, Gilroy     November 9-11  

December      No host –Location TBD 

Dates shown are Friday to Sunday. Thursday arrivals are confirmed with the wagon master.  

If anyone is interested get hold of: Patti Vickery, President 

     925-321-0434 

     pdvickery@att.net 

 

   Devil Mountain Sams 
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Durham Good Sams 

2018 Campout Signups 

 

 

 

    

Month # Trail Boss Where 

    

January  11 - 14  495 MARTENS/HARSHFIELD 

Almond Tree RV Park, Chico     

CANCELLED DUE TO ILLNESSESS 

February 8 - 10 496 ROBERTSON 

Heritage RV Park, Corning  

    CANCELLED DUE TO ILLNESSES 

March 2 - 4 497 NAY    Sacramento River RV Park, Redding 

April 6 - 8 498 LAFORCE Feather Falls RV Park, Oroville 

May 4 - 6 499 SHRYNE Durango RV Park, Red Bluff 

June 1 - 3 500 RAMOS  Sutter County Campground, Marysville 

July 6 - 8 501 DE KLEINE Mt. Gate RV Park, Redding 

August 3 - 5 502 RYON ? 

September 7 - 9 503 ? ? 

October 5 - 7 504 NEGRETE/WARNER Heritage RV Park, Corning 

November 2 - 5 505 WALLACE Feather Falls RV Park, Oroville 

December 506 ? ? 
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 El Dorado Sams 

El Dorado Sams -  Notebook: 
 
Our chapter just had its annual kick-off luncheon for 2018 at Mimi’s Restaurant in Folsom, on 
Thursday, 2-8-18.  It was well attended with about 40 members in attendance.  After a very 
tasty lunch we discussed our upcoming March campout at French Camp RV Park, and having 
our members sign-up for trail-boss duties in 2019.  The following is a campout schedule for 
2018: 
 
Month             Dates                          Location 
March             3/18 thru 2/22          French Camp RV Park 
April                 4/8 thru 4/12           Gilroy Garlic USA RV Park 
April                 4/26 thru 4/29         NorCal Rally, Lodi 
May                  5/6 thru 5/9             Flag City, Lodi 
June                 6/17 thru 6/21         Casa DeFruta 
July                   7/15 thru 7/19         Jackson Rancheria 
August             8/12 thru 8/16         Pismo Sands, Pismo Beach 
September      9/17 thru 9/21         Sugar Barge, SJ Delta 
October          10/14 thru 10/18     Durango RV Resort, Red Bluff 
November      11/18 thru 11/22     French Camp RV Park 
December       TBA  
 
We are an open and friendly, fun-loving chapter, and if anyone wishes to join us at any of our 
campouts, know that you are always welcome.  You can contact our Wagon mistress, Anne 
Hernandez, at:    prncesanne11@gmail.com .        

 

We would really enjoy hearing about your Chapter outings.   

Please email all write-ups to:  norcaltelasam@gmail.com  

Sharon Murray-Editor 
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  Let’s Go To The Hop! 

   

It’s time to bring out the Poodle Skirts; the rolled up blue jeans; the 

Beehive Hairdo’s; and don’t forget your Dancin’ Shoes and Socks! 

Come celebrate the 50’s at the  

       

NorCal Good Sam Rally in Lodi, CA, from April 26-29, 2018. 

Help us relive the “Happy Days” of the 50’s. 

Fun!  Games! Entertainment! Dress Up! 

Did we say Fun?! Oh, yes, we did! 

Sign up today at norcalgoodsam.org 

Deadline is April 18, 2018! 
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Northern California and Regional Activities 
www.norcalgoodsam.org 

 Upcoming Events    

   

Colorado RV, Sports & Travel Show 

March 1-4, 2018 

Denver, CO 

847-229-6730 for  further information 

 

Greater Tucson RV Show 

March 23-25, 2018 

Tucson, AZ  

941-780-0538 for further information 

 Arizona Spring Rally 

April 4-7, 2018 

Mesa Spirit RV Show 

Mesa, AZ 

 

Southern California Rally 

April 19-21, 2018 

Golden Village Palms RV Resort 

Hemet, California 

socalgoodsam.org/new%20page%203htm 

 

 

 

Northern California Rally 

“Let’s Go to the Hop!” 

April 26-29, 2018 

Lodi Grape Festival Grounds 

Lodi, CA 

Www.norcalgoodsam.org/index.html 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Washington Summer Rally 

May 31-June 3, 2018 

Grant County Fairgrounds 

Moses Lake, WA 

 

Idaho Rally 

June 5-10, 2018 

Blackfoot, ID Fairgrounds 

Blackfoot, ID  

 

Utah Rally 

June 6-9, 2018 

Juab County Fairgrounds 

Nephi, UT 
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PERFORMANCE RV IS A PROUD SPONSOR OF THE NORCAL RALLY ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Mike Friesen 
(Owner) 

Located at:  1749 East F Street, Oakdale, CA (phn: 209-848-5900) 
We are your one stop shop for maintenance and repairs.   

We accept most extended warranties and insurance providers.   

We are also a warranty center for Dometic, Sealand, Coleman/RVP,  

Thetford, Norcold, Atwood, Suburban and others. 
We now have an online parts catalog available at: 

www.performancervinc.com 

 

 

Dogs for Better Lives rescues, trains and places dogs to help with different disabili-
ties, challenges, and needs. 

 Hearing Dogs are trained to alert people to household sounds that are neces-
sary for everyday safety and independence 

 Autism Assistance Dogs are trained to enhance the safety of children with au-
tism by acting as an anchor and preventing the child from bolting 

 Program Assistance Dogs go to work with and assist 
professionals such as physicians, teachers, counselors, 
and court room advocates 

 Career Change Dogs are wonderful dogs who are happy 
and healthy but just not suited to working for a living 
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